Dear members of the Transportation Policy and Planning Board,

I am writing to demand an immediate end to the use of Metro Transit in police actions and law enforcement activities. I oppose Agenda Item Number 6 of tonight's Transportation Policy and Planning Board Meeting.

The bus and transportation service is meant to serve the citizens of Madison, and for it to be used for something clearly against public safety is disheartening. Often the people who rely on the bus service are the ones who are so frequently victims of police violence and brutalization. Metro Transit is complicit in endangering the lives of Black Madisonians by allowing the Madison Police Department to use the busses. Stop assisting police and the National Guard immediately.

Best, Andrea Collins 1218 Rutledge St #4 Madison, WI 53703